Minutes

Regular School Board Meeting July 11th, 2022 6:30 P.M.

A regular meeting of the School Board of the School District of Bruce was held on July 11th, 2022 at the Exeland Rod and Gun Club. School Board President Roxanne Kemmitz read a statement of proper noticing of the meeting. Members present were Andrew Anderson, Steve Golat, Roxanne Kemmitz, Daniel Kempen, Daniel Robers and Andrea Vohs. Jodi Schweitzer-Hopkins was absent. Also present were Administrators Patrick Sturzl, Carrie Wessman and Laurie Leaf.

The board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Board President Roxanne Kemmitz.

A Anderson/Robers motion to approve the June 13, 2022 Regular Board meeting minutes carried.

The financial report with revenues of \$1,090,731.80 and expenditures of \$1,124,073.53 were reviewed and filed for audit.

A Kempen/Vohs motion to approve the vouchers payable carried.

Morgan Robers addressed the board and explained the reasons her children were open enrolling out of the Bruce School District for the 2022-2023 school year.

A Vohs/Kempen motion to approve the Co-Curricular Code for the 2022-2023 school year carried.

A Anderson/Kempen motion to hire Paul Manosky for a one year position as High School Math teacher carried.

A Golat/Vohs motion to approve the Professional Service Agreement with Professional Speech Therapists carried.

A Kempen/Golat motion to accept the milk bid from Wenger Distributing giving the Food Service Manager the authority to look into other options carried. Robers opposed.

A Vohs/Kempen motion to accept the bread bid from Bimbo Bakeries carried.

A Anderson/Vohs motion to participate in the Federal Lunch, Morning Milk and Breakfast Program for the 2022-2023 school year carried.

A Kempen/Golat motion to approve the Notice for Student Academic Standards in effect for the 2022-2023 school year carried.

A Golat/Vohs motion to renew the District Insurance Policy for the 2022-2023 school year carried.

A Kempen/Vohs motion to pilot the ARC Reading Curriculum and Professional Development in Third and Fourth Grades and also Fifth Grade if it is financially affordable for the district carried.

A Kempen/Golat motion to approve the School Policy Updates carried.

A Vohs/Kempen motion to approve the new School Policies carried.

The August Regular Board Meeting will be held on August 8th, 2022 in the Bruce High School IMC.

Administrative Reports

Elementary Principal's Report-Carrie Wessman

- June Summer School was very successful! Thank you to Lea Moore for coordinating summer school this year!
- · 89 students not counting driver's education
- · 56 attended swimming lessons
- Thank you to the summer school teachers and support staff: Tanya LaRock, Jenna Warren, Karlie Antczak, Lea Moore, Nick Kearns, Chassity Johnson, Chuck Kalmon, Monica Nohr, James Kahl, Justin Lauber, Woody Keeble, Janel West, Molly Fabbri, Jon Fields, Peni Cahoon, Penny Ducommun, Stephanie Wester, Deb Bartels
- Basketball Camp-Ed Lanzar
- Wrestling Camp-Donny and Kordel Ralston
- Running Camp-Jodi Meinke and Sandy Hegeholz (19 students)
- New staff have been in the building getting their computers and keys, looking in their rooms and gathering curriculum to study.
- August Summer School will be August 1-11-Monday through Thursday each week. The focus will be on getting back into school mode, enjoying some learning through various games and activities.
- · On-line registration will start tomorrow-July 12th.
- Jumpstart 4K-5th grade by grade level they will be entering in the fall.

Music lessons with Mr. Kaduce

Middle & High School Principal's Report – Laurie Leaf

- Badger boy, Jake Thome, and Badger girl, Ella Leuttgerodt, both attended the camp. They both enjoyed the experience and the friendships they made.
- Last year with the CTE TIG grant we brought in over \$8,000
- Thank you to Mr. Keeble and Mr. Lauber who have been great at getting students into the weight room this summer
- Thank you to all the staff who helped with summer school
- FFA has some great activities planned- attended Spooner Rodeo, Valleyfair, getting ready for the fair, and attending a camp
- New staff orientation will be on August 10 followed by sub training on Aug 17

District Administrator's Report – Patrick Sturzl

- We have our audit this week! Tiffany and I have sent all requested items to the accountants. Tiffany deserves a lot of the credit for preparing and organizing most of the materials.
- We are in the 2nd year of the biennial budget for the fiscal years of 2021 2023. We will receive an increase in special education. There is a surplus of revenue at the state level. School districts may receive some additional funding.
- The summer maintenance programs are progressing with most on schedule. The cafeteria windows will be fixed soon.
- I would like to thank Eva Simpson, Paige Sokolowski, and Jacob Stevens for their work at school this summer. They are working through a state program and are helping the custodial staff greatly.
- I heard from Jeff Groeshl the forester. The Lone Pine project will begin soon.
- The bus inspection went well. We have a great fleet and Kobussen is happy with our fleet.
- Students have been using the weight room and coaches are having open gyms with athletes. Summer contact days will start to pick up in July.
- Tomorrow I will be meeting with Lindsey Schubert our new Sped. Director from CESA.

A Anderson/Vohs motion to approve the administrative reports carried.

A Golat motion to convene to closed session per statute 19.85 (1)(c)(f) carried at 8:19 p.m. by unanimous roll call.

A Kempen/Anderson motion to return to Open Session at 9:14 p.m. carried.

Action taken as a result of closed session

A Golat/Kempen motion to approve the Support Staff Compensation as discussed carried.

A Golat/Robers motion to adjourn at 9:15 p.m. carried.

Submitted by,

Andrea Vohs (Clerk)

Approved August 8th, 2022